
Chris Robinson DEQ 
AQC 
Grand Rapids District 
350 Ottawa Avenue NW 
Grand Rapids, Ml 49503 

CC: Jenine Camilleri DEQ, AQC 
Enforcement Unit Supervisor 
PO Box 30260 
Lansing, Ml 48909-7760 

REr.F:!VFD 

NOV 2 S 2018 

AIR QUALITY OIV\bi0M 
GRAND RAPIDS DISTRICT 

MHA Recycling 
Scott McDowell 
1972 Miner Ave. 
Muskegon, Ml 49441 

Let this letter serve as an update to the written response to violation issued on November 8, 2018 
stemming from an inspection done on April 5, 2018. 

I regret to inform you that the opacity testing scheduled for November 27,2018 has been canceled due 
to inclement weather. West Michigan and the Muskegon area is under a winter storm watch, with 6 
inches of snow on the ground and more to come. It would be impossible to complete this test under 
these conditions. Unfortunately, as winter sets in, trying to reschedule at a later date this year is 
tentative at best. We have decided to halt grinding operations till spring 2019 and reschedule the 
Method 9 opacity test prior to resuming operations. We appreciate your understanding and will 
complete the testing and submit the report as soon as possible in the spring 2019. 

Scott McDowell 
MHA Recycling 
November 26, 2018 


